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Dunolly Bistro & Bar 
At Dunolly’s Bistro & Bar the music nights 
are really popular, attracting visitors from 
NZ. Pictured with Peter is Samuel from 
the band Sons of Zion who, with his sister 
Selina Eriwata (along with a funky little 
drummer and lead dancer), played a 
beautiful set. 
Every Friday from 6.30pm-11pm Dunolly 
Music Group meets for a jam session.  
The aim is for like-minded people to learn 
basic guitar. Experienced players are also 
welcomed to demonstrate their style. 
Diversity of instruments is also 
encouraged.  Apparently some dancing 
also goes on here. Seems like a fun night. 
Go and check it out!  
And don’t forget the specialty nights.  
Tuesday for curry and Wednesday for 
pasta. 

Info and photo from Facebook page 

Orders can be placed at Dunolly 
Post Office for the Welcome 
Stranger commemorative coin 
and “first day cover” envelope. 

What’s happening at Dunolly Eateries? 

The Gold & Grain 
Her Majesty, Queen Victoria, gives her royal seal of 
approval to Dunolly’s newest café, The Gold & Grain. During 
the recent celebrations for Her Maj’s birthday where she 
officiated at a number of venues, she took a well-earned 
break and had a delightful cup of coffee to revive herself for 
the next round of official duties. Her lowly lady-in-waiting 
(i.e. me) also enjoyed a cuppa.  
The Gold & Grain is open every day except Monday from 
7am to 3pm.                                                 Susan Anderson 
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What a fog this morning (Monday). I reckon two of the 
worst jobs to have on a really foggy morning would have 
to be a school bus driver (in case you miss a pick-up), and 
postie — having to avoid all the usual hazards without 
being able to see much. Went out to the mail box when I 
still couldn't see across the road, not really expecting 

anything to be there — but the mail always gets through. 
I wonder who decided that peach and vanilla is a good 
taste for cough mixture. It isn't! Have to admit it seems to 
work, but is a last resort taste-wise. We used to have 
Bonnington's Irish Moss when we were young - now that 
had real flavour. 
Hearing the cricket on the radio coming from England at 
night also took me back. Uncle Jim used to listen to 
cricket and boxing from England late at night 50 years 
ago. Would that have been on short wave? 
I would like to thank the young people who picked up my 
mobile phone on Wednesday and returned it. It doesn't 
have my whole life on it as some people do, but it was 
great to have it back. Thanks again! 
Finally found out how big slabs of vanilla slices are cut so 

evenly — I went to the bakery and asked! Heather was 
kind enough to show me the gadget that does it. It is a fold 
up tool that pulls out like a concertina. The bottom of each 
V-shaped piece has a sharp disc on it. This can be 
adjusted to the width of slice required and either cuts right 
through or marks the top so it can be cut with a sharp 

knife. Ingenious — and a fair amount of skill is needed to 
operate it. 
On the way home from a very enjoyable high tea at 
Rostrata on Wednesday, Sister Ramble was driving and 
we were discussing the kangaroo-on-road problem. 
Suddenly, she made a startled sort of noise and when I 
looked there was a young roo loping along right outside 
the driver's door. Luckily it did a right-hand turn and went 
off into the scrub. On the subject of kangaroos, Sister 
Ramble tells me that someone has made some artistic, if 
sexist, adaptations to the kangaroo warning signs 
between Talbot and Maryborough. 

Rosie 
 
OLD AGE 
Just about the time when you realise you're over the hill, 
your brakes give up. 

Anne Nony Mouse 

 ROSIE’S RAMBLE 

mailto:welcomerecords@iinet.net.au
http://www.dunollynews.org
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Children’s facilities capital program 
 opens in Western Victoria 

The Andrews Government is providing grants for state-of-the-art 
kindergarten facilities across Victoria ahead of the three-year-old 
kindergarten roll-out next year. 
Applications are now open to local councils and other 
kindergarten services for grants to build, expand and improve 
early year’s facilities. 
Major grants of up to $2 million are available for new facilities or 
significant upgrades, while grants of up to $50,000 are available 
for expansions and refurbishments of existing facilities.  
The funding is part of the record $473.2 million investment from 
the Victorian Government to build and expand the kinder facilities 
needed for the state-wide roll-out of three-year-old kinder. 
I urge our local councils and providers across Western Victoria to 
apply for the Children’s Facilities Capital Program. This is a great 
opportunity to expand and refurbish existing facilities, and create 
brand new Early Learning Centres and Integrated Children’s 
Centres in Western Victoria. 
The roll-out of three-year-old kindergarten will start next year in 
six local government areas including Buloke, Hindmarsh, 
Northern Grampians and Yarriambiack.  
In 2021, three-year-olds in an additional 15 local government 
areas will be able to access two years of subsidised kindergarten 
programs. 
From 2022, children across the rest of the state will have access 
to five hours of three-year old kindergarten programs each week. 
This will be progressively scaled up to reach the full 15-hour 
program by 2029. 

Small business advice heads  
to Central Goldfields Shire 

Small business operators in Central Goldfields Shire will be able 
to access support and government business services when the 
Small Business Bus visits in early July. 
The Small Business Bus is part of a wide package of assistance 
offered by the Andrews Government, from cuts to payroll tax in 
Regional Victoria to mentoring and advice services. 
The Small Business Bus will have on hand business mentoring 
specialists to provide advice on marketing, finance, human 
resources and sales. These experts have extensive small 
business and management experience. 
The Small Business Bus gives Central Goldfields businesses 
owners access to expert, face-to-face advice. 
Regardless of whether you’re thinking about starting a small 
business or are already well established, the Andrews 
Government’s Small Business Bus will be there to help you grow 
and thrive. 
This program plays an important part in providing Victorians with 
greater access to government support services to encourage 
business and jobs growth across the whole state. 
In 2018 more than 1,047 small businesses accessed free on-
board mentoring, while a further 2,556 received assistance from 
information officers.  
The Small Business Bus will be located outside the Maryborough 
Resource Centre at 91 Nolan Street on Monday 1st July from 
10am to 4pm. 
Then on Tuesday 2nd July, the bus will be outside Dunolly’s 
Rural Transaction Centre at 109 Broadway from 10am to 4pm.  
Free mentoring sessions on board the bus are limited and 
bookings are essential. For more information or to book a 
session, visit business.vic.gov.au/sbb or call Small Business 
Victoria on 13 22 15. 

Jaala Pulford MP 

Charlotte Plains Hotel 
Did the shire issue a demolition permit for an historic 
building? A simple question that they have not answered. 
Last month the former Charlotte Plains Hotel on the 
Carisbrook Eddington Road was demolished. So too were 
the old pine trees on the road reserve outside the hotel. I 
contacted the Central Goldfields Shire and asked if they 
issued a demolition permit for this historic building and 
gave them the building’s citation number from the Central 
Goldfields Heritage Database. To the permit they haven’t 
responded. As for the citation number they haven’t been 
able to relate that to a particular property.  
After three weeks they have not been able to work out 
where the building was or who owns the property. They 
have even suggested it is in the Mount Alexander Shire! 
Why would a building on the Central Goldfields Heritage 
Database be in Mount Alexander? 
It seems obvious that if the shire cannot match an historic 
building in their own database to an actual location then 
how can they protect it? If the owner had asked about any 
heritage on their property, then the shire could not have 
told them. 
The Central Goldfields Shire has made several statements 
in the media about its commitment to heritage. Its total 
failure in this instance shows otherwise. 

John Tully, Carisbrook 

Charlotte Plains Hotel c1890 – Carisbrook Historical Society 
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Freemasons Support Scout Camps 
St George Lodge of Dunolly nominated Mataranka Scout 
and Guide Camp at Goldsborough as the charity to be 
supported by the Freemasons Foundation of Victoria who 
have generously made available $5,000 to every Masonic 
Lodge in the state to use for support of charitable causes. 
The campsite committee received the full grant of $5,000 
to help with roof repairs on the Mataranka building. 
When presenting the cheque during the annual Baden 
Powell Lodge awards night at Waverley Masonic Centre, 
Worshipful Brother Ken Calder indicated that a new water 
tank would also be a big help. A small crowd funding 
exercise then ensued where a total of $2,220 was raised 
which will fully pay for a new 22,000 litre water tank. 
During the evening, awards were made to Venturer groups 
for magnificent volunteer works carried out at various 
camping facilities used by scouting groups. 
Further presentations of cheques were made; firstly, by 
Keith Murray the Grand Master of Freemasons Victoria 
who presented $1,000 to Harkaway Scout Camp to assist 
in repairs from vandalism and theft of a heart-starter 
machine and then by Baden Powell Lodge who nominated 
Harkaway River Camp as the recipient of their $5,000 
Freemasons Foundation Grant. 
While Baden Powell was not a Freemason, he set up the 
Scouting movement with very similar values and the 
Baden Powell Lodge has numerous scouting leaders as 
members. 
Freemasons provide $10,000 
Freemasons cheques were presented to Mataranka 
Campsite Committee by St George Lodge Director of 
Ceremonies Ken Calder; bringing the total Freemasons 
contribution provided to upgrade the campsite situated at 
Goldsborough west of Dunolly to $10,000. A large 
proportion of the funds were made available through the 
Victorian Freemasons Foundation. 
With the Polymaster water tank already delivered and 
connected, the recent rain has already half-filled the 
22,000-litre storage which will now guarantee a good 
supply for cooking and cleaning, besides servicing toilets 
and showers. 
Accepting the cheques on behalf of the Campsite 
Committee, Anthony and Verena Doyle pointed out that 
plans to re-roof the building are arranged for September, 
while these extra funds are to be used to upgrade the 
interior of the building. 

Ken Calder 

Ken Calder presenting cheques to Anthony and Verena Doyle. 

Vets warn dog owners about kennel cough as cases rise. 
Maryborough is one of several areas across the state 
where a large number of "severe" kennel cough cases 
have been reported. 
A highly contagious disease in dogs, kennel cough is 
caused by upper respiratory viruses and spread by 
affected dogs being in close proximity to healthy dogs. 
Maryborough Veterinary Practice's Dr James Chadwick 
said kennel cough generally isn't fatal, but of the 40 cases 
which have been brought to the clinic this month, some 
have been "severe". Kennel cough is a general term for a 
number of infectious diseases. It basically causes 
laryngitis in dogs," he said. 
"Symptoms to look out for are a nasty, hacking cough. 
Most owners describe it as the dog having something 
stuck in their throat. 
"We have had one dog present with a temperature of over 
41 degrees, which is very high." 
Dr Chadwick said kennel cough has been spread 
throughout the state by racing greyhounds, who have 
spread it to domestic pets. 
"Greyhound Racing Victoria put out a press release 
saying a lot of dogs have been affected," he said. 
"Racing greyhounds travel all over the state, so it's been 
spread fairly easily. 
"To avoid your dog contracting kennel cough, we advise 
getting your dog vaccinated. We have a vaccination which 
works in 72 hours which is pretty good. 
"Also avoid unknown dogs if your pet isn't vaccinated and 
I would be concerned about animals with weaker immune 
systems being exposed." 
Dr Chadwick said winter is generally slightly worse for 
cases of kennel cough, however Maryborough has 
experienced fewer cases over the past five years. 
Dr Chadwick recommended that dogs which haven't been 
vaccinated for kennel cough in the last 12 months should 
get a booster, particularly if they're young, old, have a 
weak immune system or go out in public frequently. 

Story and photo by Riley Upton 
Courtesy, The Maryborough Advertiser 

Vets warn dog owners about  
kennel cough as cases rise 

Maryborough Veterinary Practice’s Dr James Chadwick and four-
legged friend Meg are urging residents to be aware of a number of 
kennel cough cases in the area. 
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The launch of the public consultation process relating to 
Council’s 2019-2024 Waste Management Strategy has 
been held this week. It is hoped that this will lead to wider 
community consultation on this important strategy in the 
following weeks and we will await further developments 
with interest. 
Please take the time to make yourself familiar with 
Council’s Draft Property Occupancy Policy, which was 
endorsed at Council’s May meeting, by visiting 
www.centralgoldfields.vic.gov.au/haveyoursay. 
Despite Council’s assurance that this will benefit the 
community groups who occupy around 100 Council-owned 
buildings across the Shire, it will definitely impact many, by 
at the very least formalising their previous arrangements, 
with the likelihood for some, of increased operating costs. 
All groups who use the relevant buildings will be contacted 
in writing and invited to comment. There is to be a Q & A 
session on the Policy on Wednesday 17th July at the 
Community Hub, Burns St. Maryborough. Submissions are 
to be received by Thursday 1st August, with a hearing of 
the submissions on Tuesday 13th August, 2019. 
Other suggestions arising out of the Economic and 
Tourism forum conducted at our last meeting included one 
for a constantly-updated listing by Council of priority 
programs, with information constantly being disseminated 
to the public; also improved and more open accounting 
processes; the need to promote the Shire as a destination 
with choices, with direction for all towns and with more 
effort being applied to ensuring venues are more 
community-friendly, thus having a positive effect on 
tourism  
CGR&RAI Membership fees are now payable for the 2019-
20 Financial Year. Membership is $10 per person per 
annum, which assists us in paying hall hire fees and other 
expenses incurred during the year.  
Our next monthly meeting is to be held on Tuesday 2nd 
July, at 7.30pm at the Senior Citizens Hall, Urquhart 
Street, Carisbrook. Everyone is welcome to attend our 
meetings; you do not have to be a member. Please 
address any questions to cgoldratepayers@mail.com or by 
post to P.O. Box 184, Maryborough, 3465. 

CGR&RAI 

Continuing on with my life’s adventures in my younger 
days, before Dick went away, we had bought an acre 
and a half of bush in St. Andrews where we planned to 
build our house. It was about a mile up a dirt road from 
the township which consisted of a general post office/
store, a school, a pub and another shop up the other end 
which later burnt down. While we lived there, the town 
expanded to a mudbrick restaurant, the North Riding, a 
craft bakery and a gallery shop. 
When the farmhouse where we had been living was sold, 
we moved to a very quaint house up the Butterman’s 
Track, named because the butter man used it as the 
route to Yarra Glen.  
This house had been built, or should I say put together, 
by a very eccentric man who experimented with every 
type of building material. There was a wall of fibro, a wall 
of red brick, a timber wall, one of mudbricks and a wattle 
and daub one. The back room had an earthen floor, so 
we threw an old carpet over it and it became the kids’ 
playroom for rainy days. The plughole in the bath ran 
directly down to the ground underneath, no plumbing 
whatsoever. The light system all depended on one 
switch, each room connected to the main one. The toilet 
was a dunny can inside its little room, no plumbing of 
course, so that had to be transported outside where it 
belonged. This house was on a hill overlooking Kinglake 
and we never needed a TV because in the evenings we 
would sit at the big window and watch the changing 
sunsets. We had two goats,  Mavis  and Mabel which 
we milked for our own consumption. They kept getting 
out and I would have to chase them, and I think I lost a 
stone in weight that first summer. 
Our landlord had a second-hand shop in Yarra Glen and 
he used to dump any unwanted goods outside another 
cottage he owned, in the valley below us. This place was 
occupied by a very fey, elderly lady who had been 
evicted from her city house because she had too many 
dogs, so she settled in the bush for peace and quiet.  Her 
“house” was never finished; it had inside walls but no 
outside ones, just timber struts where the walls should 
have been. Miss Ellis had two dogs, the two Nips, same 
name each and two goats, Penny and Tuppence. I 
remember them well as they demolished our entire 
veggie garden one day when we were out.  I used to 
keep an eye on Miss Ellis and she showed me all the 
treasures she collected from the pile of stuff our landlord 
left near her house. She had taught herself shorthand 
and Spanish and read history books from the things she 
found there. Our kids were the bane of our lives bringing 
back old toasters, jugs and an ancient set of  kitchen 
scales which I still have. There’s a replica in Dunolly 
museum. 
Miss Ellis did not believe in wearing pre-worn hats as 
they had the previous wearer’s brain waves which 
interfered with those of the next wearer. She would not 
enter the little shop if the TV was on as it dispersed 
harmful waves.  Dear old Miss Ellis. 

Cynthia Lindsay 
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Matching feed to livestock goals 
 – Wedderburn workshop 

Agriculture Victoria is inviting livestock producers to a livestock 
feeding workshop on Thursday 27 June at the Wedderburn Golf 
Club from 1.30pm to 4.30pm. 
The workshop will be conducted by ruminant nutritionist, cattle 
veterinarian/consultant and beef producer Dr Paul Cusack. Dr 
Cusack has conducted extensive research into yard weaning 
and lot feeding systems, including major studies into Bovine 
Respiratory disease, and is regarded as a leading expert in the 
field. Workshop topics include: making the most out of green 
feed, are mixed crops the best option for grazing?, getting more 
from grazing cereals, when to feed what to get the most out of 
your livestock, and more. Afternoon tea will be provided at the 
workshop, please RSVP for catering purposes by 25th June via 
Eventbrite at https://bit.ly/2wJPmV1 
If you are unable to register online or would like more 
information, please contact Agriculture Victoria Land 
Management Extension Officer Darryl Pearl on 0417 432 711, 
Darryl.Pearl@ecodev.vic.gov.au or Mixed Farming 
Development Officer, Rachel Coombes on 0436 001 258, 
Rachel.Coombes@ecodev.vic.gov.au 

Loddon Mallee Waste Info App 
It has been quite a while since I have mentioned the Loddon 
Mallee Waste Info App, and given the focus in recent columns 
around waste and recycling, I thought it was worth a reminder.  
This free app has been developed to help Loddon Shire 
residents make quick and simple waste and recycling decisions, 
while aiming to reduce contamination and increase recycling 
levels. The app provides you with a personalised bin collection 
calendar (with optional reminders) and an A to Z list of materials 
and images showing which bin to put materials in. It also offers 
information, hints and tips to help with waste management, 
provides details about Council’s waste and recycling services 
and facilities (including contact details, opening times and 
maps), and lets you report a problem directly to Council.  
The app even has push notifications to let you know of changes 
to collection dates, events and programs.  
The app is available through the App Store or Google Play. Just 
search for “Loddon Mallee Waste” and download on your 
device. 
Did you know? 
According to the Loddon Mallee Waste and Resource Recovery 
Group, recovering old electronics instead of throwing them in 
the bin means valuable materials can be reused to produce new 
items. To help recover more of these materials, the Victorian 
Government is introducing a ban on e-waste in any bin or 
landfill site starting 1 July 2019. To find out more go to http://
ewaste.vic.gov.au                

Cr Cheryl McKinnon 

 To assist Council in identifying opportunities to work in 

partnership with other authorities and community groups 
to achieve high quality open spaces and places through 
planting programs 

 To understand and further our relationship with the Dja 

Dja Wurrung as the traditional custodians of this Country 
and use their unique relationship and skills in managing 
this Country 

 To identify the role public place planting has in responding 

to climate change. 
The Public Places Tree Advisory Committee will meet quarterly. 
Applications close 12 July, 2019. 
Please apply via mail to; The Secretary Council PPTAC PO 
BOX 194 MARYBOROUGH VIC 3465 
Or email: mail@cgoldshire.vic.gov.au Attention: The Secretary 
Council PPTAC. 

CGSC News 

A new place to put your e-waste 
From 1 July, 2019, all Central Goldfields Shire 
residents can dispose of their e-waste at any of 
the local transfer stations at Carisbrook, Talbot, 
Dunolly and Bealiba. 
Smaller e-waste items can also be delivered to 
a sorting storage unit at Council’s Customer 

Service Centre at 22 Nolan Street, Maryborough, Maryborough 
Resource Centre and Talbot Post Office. E-waste is any 
unwanted product that has a cord or a battery attached. This 
initiative will help reduce e-waste ending in landfill and minimise 
our impact on the environment. 

Draft Property Occupancy Policy 
The Draft Property Occupancy Policy was endorsed at the May 
Ordinary Council Meeting. Representatives from community 
groups and organisations will be invited to an upcoming Q&A 
session at the Community Hub, Burns Street, Maryborough on 
Wednesday 17 July, 2019 from 6pm.The draft policy will benefit 
community groups who occupy Council owned or managed land 
and buildings by providing tenure security, an equitable and 
transparent pricing structure and a clear understanding of any 
maintenance and reporting responsibilities. Council provides a 
number of buildings and public spaces to community groups to 
allow them to perform their valued roles in the community. 
Community and recreation groups provide much-needed 
services in our Shire and Council is committed to seeing these 
groups flourish by providing a secure future to those who utilise 
Council-owned facilities. 
This draft policy will help make Council more accountable for its 
actions, which is a key priority highlighted in the 2017-2021 
Council Plan. Council will engage in extensive public 
consultation in relation to the Draft Property Occupancy Policy. 
The draft policy will be on public display for two months and 
members of the community are invited to provide feedback. In 
addition, each group that uses a Council-owned building will be 
contacted in writing and invited to provide comments or 
feedback. 
Written submissions regarding the Draft Occupancy Policy are 
invited and should be submitted to Council by close of business 
at 5pm on Thursday 1 August 2019. Written submissions can be 
sent to mail@cgoldshire.vic.gov.au or PO Box 194, 
Maryborough, 3465.There is an opportunity for submissions to 
be heard at a special hearing at 5.30pm on Tuesday 13 August 
2019 at the Community Hub, Burns Street, Maryborough. For 
more information visit www.centralgoldfields.vic.gov.au/
haveyoursay 

Energy Breakthrough vacancies 
The Energy Breakthrough is recruiting for two people to take 
charge of two exciting categories: 
Innovations In Technology Coordinator & Pushcarts Coordinator. 
Visit eb.org.au to download the Position Descriptions. For further 
information contact Alisha Chadwick or Nigel Preston on (03) 
5461 0610 or enquiries@eb.org.au. Applications close 28th June 
2019. 

EOIs wanted for new Tree Advisory Committee 
Council is seeking to form a single Public Places Tree Advisory 
Committee that covers all locations of the Shire and welcomes 
applications from community members from all areas. 
The Public Places Tree Advisory Committees will provide 
invaluable assistance in understanding and determining 
programs and strategies for our places and spaces. 
Key objectives of the Committee are; 

 To assist in formulating greening strategies and 

enhancements to our open spaces 

 To review and provide input into the “Street Tree” strategy 

and annual planting program 

 To understand the community needs and act as a conduit 

between Council and the community 

 To associate with and consult with community groups in 

relation to open space 
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Change of date for the Heritage  
Fruit Tree Information Session  

The Arts Hub is hosting the Garden Club event this 
month on Tuesday 25th June. The Neighbourhood Centre 
has joined with the Grampians Waste & Resource Group 
to have a Heritage Fruit Tree Register. The Garden Club 
has invited Paul Lehman to talk about why we need to 
register and protect these living history fruit trees and how 
to make a register. All the community is welcome to come 
to this informative afternoon on Tuesday 25th June from 
1pm to 3pm. Afternoon tea supplied. 

 

Words in Winter in August 
This year’s event will be a fundraising book sale. We are 
renting out tables @ $5 per table. A great time to clear out 
your bookshelves.  
The book sale will be held on the afternoon of  Saturday 
3rd August, from 1pm to 4pm. If you would like rent a 
table please call Lynda on 0418 875 453. 

 

The Craft Exhibition 
The Craft Exhibition is coming on 13th & 14th July, so it is 
the perfect time to get busy with an exhibition piece. 
There are entry forms and an information sheet at the 
Neighbourhood Centre. They are also at the Hub and 
online on Facebook pages: Dunolly Arts Hub & 
Discovering Dunolly on Air. Folk from all over the region 
are welcome to exhibit. Cost per exhibit $2 per item. 

 

Crafty Afternoons in July  
Monday afternoon at about 12.30pm. We always have a 
fire for Mosaics in the morning. It seems such a shame to 

waste a warm room, so please come and join us —
everyone is welcome. Winter is the perfect time to gather 
and create.  
Tai Chi led by Jason on Tuesdays & Thursdays at 10am 
and Wing Chun at 7pm. 

Lynda 

Waste & Resource Recovery 
Group Tuesday 25th June!  

Whispering Weeders Garden Group 
invite everyone to come and chat with 
Paul Lehmann from the Waste & 
Resource Recovery Group. Paul will 

talk on waste, composting and worm farming. He will also 
talk on how to set up a tree register for our area,  
registering all old, important and significant trees. This will 
be happening at the Arts Hub on Tuesday 25th June at 
1pm. Afternoon tea provided (you can bring a plate for 
this if you feel so inclined). The fire will be blazing; it will 
be warm and cosy and you can find out some very 
important stuff! What more could you want on a winter’s 
afternoon? 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Want more information? 
Call in for a cuppa and a chat, or ring 5468 1511 Monday 
to Thursday, or email: admin@dunnhc.com.au. 

Sharon Hiley Coordinator 



Wednesday 19th June 2019                THE WELCOME RECORD              Volume 34   Issue 23           Page 8 

A Slimmer You? 
Apatite is an amazing crystal that 
can help suppress your appetite; 
raising your metabolic rate, and 
encourages healthier eating. Now 
that is something a lot of us could 
do with! 
Psychologically Apatite is a great 

motivator stimulating the intellect to expand knowledge 
and truth, which is a great tool for personal growth and 
achieving goals. The physical attributes are formation of 
new cells, healing bones by aiding the absorption of 
calcium, and improving arthritis and joint problems. 
One of the key factors in aiding weight loss is the 
reduction of hypertension; in other words high blood 
pressure, leading to excess body weight. This is why 
Apatite is a true gift from the gods because it also helps 
diminish hypertension! When you begin to see even the 
slightest results, motivation is increased, thus creating a 
ripple effect throughout the body and mind. 
Blue Apatite is not only pleasing to the eye, but has a very 
high level of spiritual guidance enhancing public speaking, 
group communication by opening up the throat chakra. A 
slimmer you, a more confident and happier you! A stone of 
the future bringing knowledge and creativity to awaken the 
finer, inner-self to those attuned.  
All you have to do is believe; belief in one’s self and let the 
crystals guide you. It’s the belief that makes it so. A 
slimmer you!        David Hood 

Wunderfol Crystal Shop 

Around school this week: 
Footy Colours day 
Tomorrow is Footy Colours Day. 
Students can wear their favourite 

team colours and bring along a gold coin donation. 
Money raised will be forwarded on to the Fight 
Cancer Foundation. 
Building Works 
We have finally moved into and have begun using 
our new First Aid, Meeting and Staff room this 
week. It has been well worth the wait. Could 
parents please note that even with the interior 
building works now finished, access to the junior 
classrooms is only through the new double doors 
and access to the office area is only through the 
front office door. There is now no corridor between 
the junior classrooms and the office; this area is 
now a meeting room. The rear door entry to the 
main building is a staff only entry which goes 
directly into the staffroom. 
Open Day  
We are holding an open afternoon this coming 
Monday for parents of students starting prep in 
2020. If you know of anyone who has a child 
starting school next year please let them know to 
come along at 2pm-3.15pm and find out about our 
school and the Step into Prep Transition Program. 
Anyone unable to attend on Monday can contact 
the school to arrange another convenient time to 
visit. 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 
 Prep – Chevy Lay 

Year 1/2 – Poppy Smith 
Year 3/4 H – Aisling Eddy  

Year 3/4 M – Charlotte Liddicoat 
Year 5/6 – Tyson Hoban 

Principal’s Award – to be announced 
Auslan –  

Last week’s students of the week 

A reminder DOXA Malmsbury is offering a Winter 

school holiday camp for students in year 4, 5 or 6. 

July 8
th

 to 12
th

  Only $45 for the week. 

Application forms available from the school’s 

office. 
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St John’s Church  
Thursday 20th June, 10am Eucharist Canon Heather.  
Our fellowship meeting will be held after church this 
Thursday 20th June. Come join us Monday 15th July at 
12 noon for a traditional Christmas Dinner and 
entertainment. A three-course meal will be served, with 
nibbles on the tables, for a cost of $30.  
For bookings phone Dos Polinelli on 5468 1280 or Trina 
Kay on 5468 1709   

Trina Kay 
 

SCRIPTURE VERSE OF THE WEEK 
‘Does not wisdom call,  

and does not understanding raise her voice?  
‘The Lord created me at the beginning of his work,  

the first of his acts of long ago.’  
Proverbs 8:1,22 

The monthly meeting was held on Wednesday 5th June. We 

discussed upcoming events at other branches — Newstead is 
having a lunch on 3rd July at 11am. There is an invitation to a 
friendship lunch at the Old School House on Tuesday 9th July 
from Maryborough branch. 
Members, friends, a husband and a sister went over to Rostrata 
House for a high tea/ lunch on Wednesday 12th June on a very 
wet morning. It was a lovely gathering with great food and 
plenty of chatter, (photo below). Colin and Rob entertained us 
with stories of the early days at Rostrata, and life in the Mallee 
years ago. There was a huge mob of sheep on the way in 
(2,000 head) that had been handfed during the dry time, and 
were looking very well. Lots of green everywhere now. Many 
thanks to Dorothy and Colin for a lovely day. 
The next meeting is on Wednesday 3rd July at 12 noon, 
starting with a shared lunch. Competitions are the usual flower 

and a recipe. Sorry for my mistake last report — I was a month 
early. 

R. Mecredy (Publicity  

Uniting Church 
This week Jan Watts will lead us in prayer and song as Rev 
Gordon Wild will be busy in Bendigo. It’s lovely to see him back, 
and his service last week was inspirational as usual. We are so 
lucky to have him.  
On our “Blokes Night Out” on 28th June, Rev Gordon Wild will be 
the guest speaker for the night. Please see below for details. Get 
your coat out and go! Our Church is warm and friendly. 
The winter clothes in the Op-shop are flying off the racks at the 
moment, so come in and view our very extensive range in all 
sizes for men, women and children. We have so much in all 
areas of bric-a-brac and books.   

Jean Richardson 

Catholic Church 
A second Bible Study Group will commence this Friday 
21st June at 1pm. You can BYO lunch from 12.30 on. 
Meetings will be held in the Parish Office, adjacent to St. 
Augustine's. 
The annual collection for the Pope's pastoral around the 
world will be taken up at Masses on 29th and 30th June. 
St. Augustine's is a child-safe Parish. A list of measures 
taken is in The Bulletin. A copy will be on our Parish 
website. 
There will be Mass at St. Mary's Dunolly at 8.30am on 
Sunday 23rd June. Mass at St. Patrick's Church, Bealiba 
at 8.30am on Sunday 30 June. 

R Mecredy 
 

Glory to the Father, the Son and the Holy Spirit:  
To God Who is, Who was, and Who is to come. 

.Dunolly Christian Churches 
Invites you to worship God  

and welcomes you to their services:  

Anglican Church Services: 
St John’s Dunolly  
10am Thursday 20th June, Eucharist with Canon Heather 
Emu   
5.30pm, 4th Sunday of the month  
Bealiba St. David’s  
8.00am Mass 1st and 3rd Sunday of the month 

Catholic Church Services:  
Dunolly, St. Mary’s  
8.30 Assembly, 1st & 3rd Sunday of the month 
8.30 Mass, 2nd & 4thSunday of the month 
Bealiba, St. Patrick’s  
8.30am Mass, 5th Sunday of the month  

Uniting Church Services: 
Dunolly  
9.30am Sunday, prayer and song with Jan Watts 

The Op-shop is open on Tuesdays from 
9.30am to 2pm   
Thursdays and Fridays  
from  10am to 4pm 

You are invited to a " Blokes Night Out" on Friday 28th June at 
the Dunolly Uniting Church commencing at 6.30pm. 
This is a Dunolly Uniting Church initiative to enable local blokes 
to get together for an informal barbeque followed by a topical 
and informative speaker. 
The format will be the same; a barbeque commencing at 
6.30pm followed by a guest speaker. The guest speaker this 
time will be Rev Gordon Wild. 
This is an open night so if you have a friend or know someone 
who would like to come, do not hesitate to invite them. 
To assist with catering could you please reply by Tuesday 25th 
June to Jim McKenzie on 5468 7246 or the Op-shop. 

Jim McKenzie 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=op+shop&qs=n&form=QBIR&pq=op+shop&sc=8-7&sp=-1&sk=
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Cassia Plumbing 
 

 New Homes & Renovations 

 General Plumbing & Blocked Drains 

 Water Tank Manufacturer & Installations 

 Leaking Taps, Spouting Downpipes 

 Gas Fitting, Wood Heaters, Roofing 

 Hot Water & Solar Installations 

No job too small.  

Prompt friendly and professional service. 

Paul Hounslow 
0417 103 441  

       Reg 25573 
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Men and Women's Cuts and Colours 
Open Hours: 

Tuesday 
Wednesday 

Thursday 
From 9am 

 

AFTER HOURS AVAILABLE  
BY APPOINTMENT ONLY 

Call Bek on 0448 780 638  
for all of your hair care needs. 

D  U  N  O  L  L  Y  

H A I R D R E S S I N G  



Wednesday 19th June 2019                THE WELCOME RECORD              Volume 34   Issue 23           Page 14 

DUNOLLY GOLF CLUB INC. 

Annual Tournament 

Friday 12th July  

Time: 10:00am for 10:30am start 

4BBB Stableford 
Ladies and Men $15 per person 

Winners, Runners-Up, Best 9 in and out & Nearest to Pins 

Sunday 14th July 

Time: 10:3am for 11:00am start 

2 person Ambrose 
(Any combination) $15 per person 

Winners, Runners-Up, Nearest to Pins 

Entries to Cheryl Lovel 0409 561 885 

 or Ian Arnold 5468 1508 

Post entries  accepted 

Proudly sponsored by 

Maldon & District Community Bank 

Power bill relief on the way  
for some households 

Electricity bill relief is on the way for some local households with 
the introduction of the State Government's new Victorian Default 
Offer (VDO). 
From July 1st, more than 130,000 Victorian households paying 
more than necessary for their electricity will be automatically 
switched to a cheaper deal under the offer. 
The VDO was recommended by the Essential Services 
Commission and typical residential customers on standing offers 
and using 4000 kWh of electricity per year could save between 
$310 and $450 per year. Small businesses will also benefit from 
the VDO with 30,000 businesses also switching from July, saving 
between $1380 and $2050 per year. Minister for Energy, 
Environment and Solar Homes, Lily D'Ambrosio, said this is one 
of the biggest reforms to the energy sector in over a decade. 
"This is not just available to people currently on standing offers, 
anyone can ask for the Victorian Default Offer," she said. "We've 
set a fair price based on advice from the experts, delivering 
automatic savings for thousands of Victorian households and 
small businesses from July 1st." 
Prices will vary depending on distribution network and location, 
and the Central Goldfields Shire falls under Powercor's 
distribution  zone which encompasses much of western Victoria. 
The commission estimated the annual bill for residential 
customers using 4000 kWh per year in the Powercor distribution 
zone will be $1411, a saving of over $400. 
Ms D'Ambrosio said the VDO comes on top of the Labor 
Government's solar homes package which is helping Victorians 
take control of their energy bills by rolling out solar panels, solar 
hot water or solar batteries over the next 10 years. 
"The VDO is just one of the ways we're putting power back into 
the hands of Victorians, as we put solar on 770,000 homes and 
cut the cost of energy," she said. 

Courtesy, The Maryborough Advertiser 
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Put These On Your Calendar for June and July 2019 

Saturday 22nd 8am Garage-Shed Clearance, 25 McKinnon Road, Dunolly. No early callers please 

Sunday 23rd 10am Goldfields Historical and Arts Society — Repeat tour of Murphy's Creek with John Tully 

Tuesday 25th  1-3pm

  

At The Hub - Grampians Waste and Resource Group — Heritage Fruit Tree  
Register meeting  (Note change of date) 

Sunday 30th  11am Dunolly and District Field and Game Club Field Inc. shoot — 50 clays 

JULY 

Tuesday 2nd Small Business Bus outside RTC 10am to 4pm 

Tuesday 2nd 7.30pm 
Central Goldfields Ratepayers and Residents meeting 7.30pm — Senior Citizens Hall, 
in Carisbrook 

Wednesday 10th 5pm Dunolly and District Inc. Meeting in the Dunolly Town Hall 

Weekend of 13th and 14th Craft Exhibition at The Arts Hub 

Monday 15th 12noon St John’s Church Christmas in July — bookings required 

Wednesday 19th 12.30pm Dunolly Senior Citizens Luncheon — Bull Street, Dunolly 

Community Group    Venue      Date / Times 
 

Bealiba Bingo      Bealiba Hall     2nd Monday monthly 1.30pm 
Bealiba CWA      Bealiba Hall     3rd Thursday monthly1pm 
Bealiba Line Dancing    Bealiba Hall     Every Tuesday 7pm - 9pm 
Bealiba Playgroup     Primary School—school terms   Every Friday from 10am to 11am  
Bealiba Progress Association   Bealiba Hall     2nd Monday monthly 7.30pm 
Bealiba Indoor Carpet Bowls   Bealiba Hall     Every Thursday night 7.30pm 
CG Ratepayers Association Inc  Various locations - TBA   Monthly meetings - 7.30pm 
Community Bus to Maryborough   RTC side street    Friday 10am leaves -  
      Be there 15 minutes  before  departure. For return trip call  5468 1205  
Dunolly and District Probus Club  Senior Citizens Hall    3rd Thursday monthly 10am 
Dunolly and District Inc.   Dunolly Town Hall    2nd Wednesday monthly 5pm 
Dunolly Community Garden    Pre-school Maude Street   Mondays 5pm-7pm daylight saving.   
            Mondays 2pm-4pm Autumn/Winter 
Dunolly Community Market    Broadway (Main Street)   2nd Sunday monthly 9am to 1.30pm 
Dunolly CWA     SES rooms     1st Wednesday monthly 1.30pm 
Dunolly District Hospital Auxiliary   PAG Room     1st Monday monthly at 10am 
Dunolly Field and Game     SES shed     1st Wednesday monthly 7.30pm 
Dunolly Fire Brigade     Fire Station     3rd Monday monthly 7.30pm 
Dunolly Historic Precinct Committee  own Hall     4th Monday monthly 1pm 
Dunolly Karate Club     Dunolly RSL Hall    Mondays 5.30-6.30pm and 6.30-7.30pm 
             Pee Wee/Junior/Senior (7+ years) 
Dunolly Masonic Lodge   Masonic Lodge Havelock Street  3rd Monday monthly at 7.30pm 
Dunolly Museum    75 Broadway     3rd Monday monthly 2pm.  
            For website Google: Dunolly Museum Site 
Dunolly Neighbourhood Watch   CFA rooms     3rd Wednesday monthly 10am 
Dunolly Ninjas Program   Dunolly RSL Hall    Mondays from 5pm (4 to 6 years old) 
Dunolly Planned Activities Group    Call 5468 2907    Tuesday and Thursdays 10.30am to 2.30pm 
Dunolly RSL     RSL Hall Dunolly    2nd Tuesday monthly - 7pm 
Dunolly Senior Citizens Meeting  Senior Citizens Hall    1st Monday monthly 10am 
DSC Card Playing    Senior Citizens Hall    Each Tuesday at 1.30pm 
DSC Carpet Bowls    Senior Citizens Hall    Each Monday 1.30pm 
DSC Luncheon    Senior Citizens Hall    3rd Wednesday monthly 12.30pm 
Dunolly Social Cyclists   Call Neville for info: 5468 7295   Meet fortnightly 
Dunolly Supported Playgroup   Dunolly Preschool    Wednesday 9.30am to 11.30am 
Dunolly Unit Vic SES     SES rooms     3rd Tuesday monthly 6.30pm.  
            Training every other Tuesday 
Golden Triangle Archers    Behind Deledio Reserve   4th Sunday monthly 10am 
Maryborough Lions Club    Alma and Nolan Streets   1st Sunday monthly 8am - 1pm 
Tourist Market     Maryborough 
Mother Goose Program    Dunolly Primary School   Every Friday during school term 9.30-10.30am 
Newbridge CWA    Newbridge Hall    3rd Tuesday monthly 1.30pm 
Old Time Dancing    Anglican Hall, Barkly St Dunolly  7.30pm Mondays 
PMAV       Maryborough Highland Club   3rd Tuesday monthly, 7.30pm 
Red Hat Society      Ripples On The Res    2nd Thursday of the month, 11.30am 
Tai Chi  and Win Chun    Dunolly Arts Hub    Tuesdays at 10am and 7pm; Thursday 10am 
Talbot Farmers Market    Talbot streets     3rd Sunday monthly 9am to 1pm 
Tarnagulla Action Group   Community Centre    3rd Monday monthly 7.30pm  
Tarnagulla Playgroup     Behind the Tarnagulla Hall   Thursday 10.30am-12 noon 
Tarnagulla Senior Citizens   Victoria Hall     1st and 3rd Monday monthly, 11am-12.30pm 
The Welcome Record Committee   TWR Office      2nd Monday monthly, 1pm 



Wednesday 19th June 2019                THE WELCOME RECORD              Volume 34   Issue 23           Page 16 

TARNAGULLA & DISTRICT  
GOLF CLUB 

QUEEN’S BIRTHDAY BASH REPORT: 
What a wonderful event this was! About 40 lovely people joined 
in for the fun Stableford event. Elizabeth R wasn’t in attendance, 
but we all enjoyed her long weekend golf event  nonetheless! 
The weather was just perfect for us all. The sun shone brightly 
and the course was green, lush and so picturesque. (Thankyou 
to those various volunteers who come along at various times and 
keep the course looking beautiful). 
Everyone played with gusto and all ages and all standards mixed 
in so well together. It was great to see some new and familiar 
faces from the Quarry Hill Golf Club, who even brought one of 
their own electric golf carts to grace the fairways of Royal 
Tarnagulla!  How regal, indeed. 
The afternoon was a pleasure to be a part of and it was lovely 
that families and friends came to enjoy the afternoon tea and 
meet others. (Many thanks to Anne Smith and Christine Melton 
who hosted the afternoon tea and made sure everyone felt very 
welcome.) 
What was obvious was the marvellous spirit with which everyone 
joined in and smiles were the most common factor.  At afternoon 
tea, the clubhouse was buzzing with talk, laughter and 
conviviality.  What a happy group! 
First Prize Winners:  Sandra and Stewart from Quarry Hill. 
Second Prize Winners:  Sheryl and Bev from Quarry Hill. 
Third Prize Winners (on a countback) :  Betty Higgs and Daphne 
Chamberlain. 
Longest Drive:  Brad from Quarry Hill. 
Nearest the Pin:  Leo McCartin. 
Our next event is the Big Cat Scramble on Sunday 27th July. 
Briefing at 12.15 pm and Hit Off at 12.30 pm. 
The afternoon is a pairs event (we can team you with a partner) 
where each play the best drive from the pair and then play their 

own shots after that — on each hole.    
We would like to invite you all.  Even if you don’t play golf, come 
along and enjoy chatting and have a lovely afternoon tea.  If you 
do play golf or can resurrect a rusty game from years ago, come 
along and have a fun afternoon. 
You can either book with Liam Radich: Ph: 0481 008 006; email: 
lraad@mail.com OR just come along after midday. 
The course is at its best. Remember that you can play golf, have 
some practice hits, walk the course, spot kangaroos, enjoy the 
“serenity” all-year-round. The flags are there every day and we 
do get a kick out of so many people enjoying your community 
golf course.   

Mary McNamee, Secretary 

Windows 10 – Latest Release 
Windows 10, release 1903, is here. It is the newest version of 
Windows 10 and comes with a host of new features. It is a big 
update, so if you’re on a limited download budget, you might like 
to find an alternative download source. We have the café here, 
bring your laptop in and download the update.  We can also put 
the update on a USB device if you would like a bootable 
recovery media which can also be used to upgrade. (There is a 
small fee for this). 
Here are two of the new coolest features. 
Pause Updates, has always been available in Windows 10 
professional.  Now it is available in Windows 10 Home as well. 
Just click the Windows icon, Settings, Windows Update.  From 
there you will see a range of new options to pause and delay 
updates. Please remember though, updates are important to 
keep your computing experience safe from new and emerging 
threats. 
Quick access to Icons. Accessing icons and emotes in windows 
in the past was always a painful process. Well, now just press 

Windows and ; (semi-colon) and a little popup window will 

appear. From there you can pick from a whole range of icons 
and emotes. There is a whole range of new technical features, 
including security and threat mitigation stuff.  If you want to read 
more about the technical details: 
https://docs.microsoft.com/en-us/windows/whats-new/whats-
new-windows-10-version-1903  
myGov Scam 
Below is a copy of an email being sent out. If you hover your 
mouse over the “Update Account Details” you can see that the 
link is “u.to/04bsfq” which is NOT linked to myGov. If you 
receive any emails with a link to click on, please IGNORE the 
link and go direct to the website. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
As usual, if you have questions or concerns, please feel free to 
send us an email or drop in, in person. 

Microblast Computers 
87 High St, Maryborough Vic, 

Ph: 03-5460 4006 
Email: sales@microblastcomputers.com 

This is a message from the myGov Team. 

Australian Government and myGov Need to verify your identity 

please click the button below to get started. 

Update Account Details  

  

 

a better deal or test the speed of their connection. They may ask 
people to provide personal details such as their name, address, 
date of birth, and Medicare number or ask for payment through 
gift cards. Scammers calling you during a blackout offering you 
the ability to stay connected during a blackout for an extra fee. It 
is important to remember NBN Co is a wholesale-only company 
and does not sell services directly to consumers. 
“We will never make unsolicited calls or door knock to sell 
broadband services to the public. People need to contact their 
preferred phone and internet service provider to make the 
switch,” NBN Co Chief Security Officer Darren Kane said. “We 
will never request remote access to a resident’s computer and 
we will never make unsolicited requests for payment or financial 
information. If someone claiming to work ‘for the NBN’ tries to 
sell you an internet or phone service and you are unsure, ask for 
their details, hang up, and call your service provider to check if 
they’re legitimate. Do a Google search or check the phone book 
to get your service provider’s number, don’t use contact details 
provided by the sales person,” Ms Rickard said. 
“Never give an unsolicited caller remote access to your 
computer, and never give out your personal, credit card or online 
account details to anyone you don’t know” . 
More information about NBN scams is available online at: 

nbnco.com.au/scamadvice . 

Australians are losing more money to NBN scams, with reported 
losses in 2019 already higher than the total of last year’s losses. 
Consumers lost an average of more than $110,000 each month 
between January and May this year, compared with around 
$38,500 in monthly average losses throughout 2018 – an 
increase of nearly 300 per cent. 
“People aged over 65 are particularly vulnerable, making the 
most reports and losing more than $330,000 this year. That’s 
more than 60 per cent of the current losses,” ACCC Acting Chair 
Delia Rickard said. “Scammers are increasingly using trusted 
brands like ‘NBN’ to trick unsuspecting consumers into parting 
with their money or personal information.” 
Common types of NBN scams include: 
Someone pretending to be from NBN Co or an internet provider 
calls a victim and claims there is a problem with their phone or 
internet connection, which requires remote access to fix. The 
scammer can then install malware or steal valuable personal 
information, including banking details. Scammers pretending to 
be the NBN attempt to sell NBN services, often at a discount, or 
equipment to you over the phone. Scammers may also call or 
visit people at their homes to sign them up to the NBN, get them 
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Supplied courtesy : The Puzzle Wizard 

Solution for No.22 Local farmers urged to take care on quad bikes 
The Andrews Government is taking action to protect and educate farmers and workers 
in Western Victoria with a renewed call for vigilance on and around all-terrain vehicles or 
quad bikes.  
Labor Member for Western Victoria, Jaala Pulford, said the campaign is part of an 
ongoing push to reduce the number of deaths and injuries on quad bikes. 
The campaign includes WorkSafe television commercials that depict how easily quad 
bikes can roll and the devastating consequences they can have when not operated 
properly.  
To help farmers manage the risk of rollovers, the Labor Government introduced a rebate 
in 2016 to fit operator protection devices to existing quad bikes, or to switch to more 
terrain appropriate vehicles such as side by sides. 
So far, more than $4 million has been spent to fit more than 2,600 operator protection 
devices, and to assist with more than 1850 purchases of more suitable vehicles. 
Ms Pulford said the campaign is reinforcing the message that no two rides are ever the 
same and that rollovers happen quickly and without warning. 
“Any death on a Victorian farm, factory or workplace is one too many and that’s why 
we’re running this campaign, so families don’t have to experience the grief of losing a 
loved one,” Ms Pulford said. 
“Farmers across Western Victoria use quad bikes every day to carryout vital work on 
their farms and we’re taking action to reduce injuries and deaths on farms, and make 
sure we’re supporting our farmers to work safer and smarter,” she said. 
Since March 2018, WorkSafe inspectors have issued more than 460 improvement 
notices on quad bikes, including 347 that have directly related to adequately controlling 
the risk of rollover. 
Last year, the Labor Government announced $20 million in funding for the new Victorian 
Agriculture Skills Statement: Smarter, Safer Farms. 
The Smarter, Safer Farms program includes $10 million in farm safety and wellbeing 
initiatives to change Victoria’s farm safety culture and reduce the number of deaths and 
injuries on farms. 
The Labor Government has also extended its rebate to install roll-over protection on 
quad bikes, or to substitute them for more terrain appropriate vehicles, to September 
this year.                      Media Release 
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DFNC MINI LOTTO 
 

Drawn:  15th June  2019 
Numbers: 7, 9, 10, 16, 19 
No winner: Jackpot: $500 
$1 per entry.  This week 5#s out of 19 
Build the jackpot. Have a go!                       T Long 

For Sale 
- stylish leather 'like' new Maroon jacket $50 size 20-22 
- Red Back new work boots (were too small) size 5 - $40 
- Alpine car stereo ( no blue tooth) $50 
- Phillips car stereo with blue tooth (6 month used) $100 
Can send pictures. 
Enquires by text only to mobile number 0414 166 392 

Garage Sale—Shed Clearance 
Saturday 22nd June 
25 McKinnon Road 
Dunolly 
No early callers 
Gates open at 8am 

The Anglican Church Ladies are holding a Numbers Up in 
the Bealiba Hall on Monday 24th June at 1.30pm.  
Cake stall and afternoon tea. All welcome! 
Last month’s winners were:  
Lucky Door  John Richards 
Competition  Shirley Coburn 

For Sale 
Good quality Aid Care Electric Chair  $600 - (paid $1279) 

Brown. As new - hardly been used. 

Phone: 0421 315 682 
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At the Bealiba Hall 

Firstly, I would like to thank Joe Battisson, Shirley Coburn 
and Chris Evans for standing in for me during the past 
month. Well done. 
We had some close bowling this week with the teams of 
Garry Coburn, Leanne Proctor, Gordon Smith, Geraldine 
Delgado and Joe Battisson, Betty Lovel, Keith Brightwell 
having two wins each. The other two teams had two losses 
and one win. We have a team entered in the St. Arnaud 
competition on Sunday 23rd. June. Best of luck. 

Pam Brightwell 

 Netball 
 
 

Under 11s 
The 11&U netballers are doing an amazing job of trying to 
improve on the areas we have worked on at training. This 
week they did a fabulous job of creating space up the court. 
Charley Martin moved well and showed great concentration to 
score wonderful goals. Brianna Lovel gave great drive up the 
court and encouraged her team mates, while Eden Lang put 
on some great defensive pressure. Another superb team effort. 
Under 13s 
The 13&U team started slowly and many unforced errors 
occurred due to the great defensive pressure from Lexton. In 
the second half of the game they showed much greater space 
up the court which enabled all team members to play their role 
and allowing much more flow. Nykhita Cook worked tirelessly 
and put into place what she was asked to do. Jade Marson 
moved well in goals and Ella Patten was brilliant in defence as 
usual. A much more even team effort in the second half saw 
them take the game comfortably. 
 Under 17s 
17s had a hard job coming up against Lexton. First quarter 
showed their determination, playing a strong game moving the 
ball through the court. Unfortunately Lexton’s defensive work 
all over the court showed to be too consistent throughout the 
game and were too strong for our attackers. Ella Patten filled in 
from the 13s and applied some great pressure, causing great 
turnovers with her arms over the ball. 
 C Grade 
No report provided 
 B Grade 
B Grade girls came up against a strong Lexton side. The girls 
started great but just couldn’t get the four quarters of 
consistency, going down 18-44. Tania Coombes was awarded 
best on for an outstanding game down both ends and her 
voice on court.  
 A grade 
A Grade girls just couldn’t get the points over Lexton going 
down 64-52. It was a great team effort by all girls. Sophie 
McQuinn was awarded best on for her outstanding defensive 
pressure and intercepts.       
       Shelby Gloury 

 Football 
 
 
 

U11.5 
What more can I say these kids give it a red hot go every 
week. Once again it was another tight contest with Lexton 
being able to kick two late goals in the last quarter just to 
push the margin out. 
The team is playing some really hard, tough footy and the 
most important thing is they really do play the game in a 
great spirit. Extremely pleasing to know that these kids wear 
the Dunolly jumper with pride. Club is extremely proud of 
them, as should you, the parents. 
Big thanks to all the parents who have been helping out with 
training, running water, being the runner/time keeper. Also 
thanks to our Senior Coach, Jamie Townsend for umpiring. 
Junior Awards for this week 
Dunolly Bakery   Ben Raczynski 
Bendigo Sportsco   Cooper Willoughby 
Canteen Voucher      Haylee Booker,  
Joe Lacey Encouragement Award  Lachie Condie and 
Tyler Murphy 

Justin Penny 
Seniors 
Patches of really good football showcased what we are 
capable of. Unfortunately we are struggling at the moment to 
maintain that level of pressure and intensity for four quarters; 
still plenty of positives to take out of the game. A rather 
young side gaining invaluable experience at senior level and 
a lot of those new faces are becoming more and more 
consistent as they gain confidence in their own ability to play 
senior football. 

Tyson Cope 
Social Club Update 
Saturday night saw our $1,000 draw and iPod shuffle night 
held at the clubrooms. A fantastic turnout by players and the 
local community. Senior netballer, Serena Lanfranchi took 
home the top prize of $1,000 with former player Jake Priems 
winning the iPod shuffle auction. A big thanks to everyone 
involved in running the night which turned out to be our most 
successful function yet. 
Our next event will be celebrating the 1959 and 1969 senior 
football premiership reunions at Deledio Reserve on 
Saturday, 29th June 2019. $20 tickets will include a roast 
meal, with drinks available at bar prices. 5.45pm for a 6pm 
start. Please contact Katie Lovel on 0408 179 870 for further 
information or to RSVP. 
Also, with July fast-approaching, don’t forget to block out 
your calendars for the Annual Black Tie Ball to be held at the 
Dunolly Town Hall on Saturday 27th July 2019. Further 
information will be available in the coming weeks. 

 Shelby Gloury 

Perfect weather conditions greeted a smaller than usual 
group of players who competed for honours in a Stableford 
event. Some great golf was played, with Josh Hunt scoring 
a very impressive 42 to win the Men’s event from Ian Arnold 
on 36 and club captain Rob Scholes on 35. 
Shenae Hunt made it a successful family occasion by 
winning the Ladies’ event very comfortably. All players are 
reminded that the very important Dunolly Tournament is 
less than a month away, and time for running in to form is 
getting short.   
The dates for the tournament are Friday July 12th and 
Sunday July 14th. Further details are found elsewhere in 
this and subsequent editions of The Welcome Record.  
We will hold our final Junior Golf Clinic for this term on 
Sunday at 10am. We may continue the program after the 
school holidays, depending on demand and availability of 
coaches. We will advertise when and if it will continue. 
A working bee will be held shortly to prepare the course for 
the tournament. All members are asked to attend if 
possible. The date will be decided at a meeting to be held 
after next week’s  play. 

Ian Arnold 
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Insectpets Visit at Dunolly Primary School 
The P/1/2 students had a fantastic afternoon on Tuesday meeting lots of mini beasts!  

Margaret from Insectpets came with many interesting insects, spiders, slugs and snails  

for us to hold and get a closer look at! 

 
More photos on our Facebook page 


